
MINUTES OF PLANNING BOARD - REGULAR MEETING #3350 
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 10, 2002 

7th FLOOR CONFERENCE ROOM, GOVERNMENT CENTER 
888 WASHINGTON BLVD., STAMFORD, CT 

 
 
Present were DUANE HILL, Chairman; John Garnjost; Rose Marie Grosso; Marggie 
Laurie; Theresa Dell.  Present for staff: Robin Stein, Land Use Bureau Chief. 
 
Mr. Hill, the chairman, opened the meeting at 7:30 PM. 
 
 Mr. Garnjost moved to consider the following item, which was not on the original 
agenda:  Zoning Board Appl. 202-20 Sadie Green-Carter requesting a special 
exception to allow a day care center at 126 Richmond Hill Ave.  Mrs. Laurie seconded 
the motion and it passed unanimously.   
 
After discussion Mrs. Laurie moved to recommend approval.  Mrs. Grosso seconded the 
motion and it passed unanimously.  Voting were the regular members present. 
 
Capital Plan and Budget 2003/04-2010   
 
The Board asked staff to further review the Administration requests regarding 
technology; phasing of street light energy improvements; functional value of the litter 
baskets; Scalzi and Rosa Hartman park improvements phasing; and Historical Society 
project. 
 
The Board next discussed the Board of Education requests.  Mr. Hill reported on his 
review of the School Facilities Master Plan prepared several years ago.  He cited the 
proposal to expand the middle school at the former UCONN site.  Mr. Stein reviewed a 
proposal of the Superintendent, which had appeared in an Op-Ed article in the Advocate 
last September.  He said that it was based on a number of alternative programs (Wright 
Tech., AIT and Alternate HS), which, if successful in their development, would limit the 
impact of enrollment on the two existing high schools.  It was also suggested that this 
concept, although never adopted by the Board of Education, was consistent with the 
Master Plan goals of providing diverse choices for Stamford’s diverse population. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:15 PM. 
 
    Respectfully submitted, 
    Duane Hill, Chairman, Stamford Planning Board 
 
Note:  These proceedings were recorded on tape and are available for review during 
regular business hours. 


